

## STATE OF WASHINGTON

## WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

## VIA US MAIL AND E-MAIL

June 7, 2012

CWA, Inc. d/b/a Airporter Shuttle Richard Johnson, President 1416 Whitehorn Street Ferndale, WA 98248

RE:

C-1073 Updating Time Schedule

Docket TC-120836

Dear Mr. Johnson:

On June 6, 2012 CWA, Inc. d/b/a Airporter Shuttle (the Company or CWA), filed with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) a filing described as "C-1073 updating time schedule." This filing was docketed under Docket TC-120836.

The Company's filing does not comply with the Commission's rule, WAC 480-30-296(8), which states that the Commission will reject tariff or time schedule filings that contain provisions that conflict with state statutes, Commission rules, or an auto transportation company's certificated authority. The Company does not hold certificated authority to provide auto transportation services to the piers in Seattle.

CWA's authority in certificate C-1073 only allows the Company to provide auto transportation services to the following territories:

"PASSENGER SERVICE BETWEEN: Yakima, Ellensburg, Cle Elum, and North Bend.

PASSENGER SERVICE BETWEEN: Yakima, Ellensburg, Cle Elum, and North Bend, on the one hand, and on the other hand the Seattle-Tacoma International Airport and the Seattle Amtrak station."

Letter to Mr. Richard Johnson, CWA, Inc. June 7, 2012 Page 2

Should CWA wish to seek to extend its certificated authority to provide auto transportation to the piers in Seattle, the Company would need to file an appropriate application filing with the Commission for consideration pursuant to WAC 480-30-096, Certificates, application filings, general.

Under WAC 480-07-141, the Commission may reject a filing if it is defective. Therefore, the Company's request filed on June 6, 2012, is rejected in its entirety.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Penny Ingram at pingram@utc.wa.gov or 360-664-1242.

Sincerely,

DAVID W. DANNER

Executive Director and Secretary